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SR YA JTANT
National Medical Commission
(Undergraduate Medical Education Board)

No. U.14021/08/2023-UGMEB/ Dated the 11" July 2023
CIRCULAR

Subject : Clarification regarding Recognition/Continuance of Recognition (CoR) for
One Year .

It has been brought to the notice of UGMEB that there are certain previous
batches of medical students, whose MBBS degree awarded by their respective
Universities are yet to be recognized. Recognition or Continuance of Recognition for
one year has already been granted by UGMEB in the year 2023 for the MBBS batch
admitted in the academic year 2018-19(exiting in 2022-23).

2. Considering the peculiar situation and hardship faced by these medical students in
obtaining permanent registration in the absence of recognized medical qualification, it is
clarified that Recognition/Continuance of Recognition granted by UGMEB for ONE YEAR
in 2023 includes the MBBS batches admitted upto 2018-19.

3 All Registrars of concerned universities and Directorates of Medical Education
are requested to take appropriate action at their end.

| 4, This issues with the approval of the President, UGMEB.

2
(Shambhu Shar ar
Director, UGMEB

(1) Director, (Medical Education) of all states/UTs

(i)  Registrars, State Medical Council

(ili)  All Registrars/Vice-Chancellors of concerned universities
(iv)  All Deans/Principals of medical colleges

(v)  President, UGMEB i

(vi) DMMP(NMC) to upload on NMC'’s website



